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PURPOSE 

This memorandum has been prepared in response to Council’s approval of the 

2014-2018 Council Governance Review (December 3, 2014) that required staff to 

“provide a bi-annual report to the Built Heritage Sub-Committee on all designation 

requests denied”. 

BACKGROUND/DISCUSSION 

Since the last Designation Refusals IPD in Fall 2024, Heritage Planning staff have not 

refused any requests to designate properties under the Ontario Heritage Act.  

Since the last report, Heritage Planning staff received two requests to designate. The 

staff review is underway for the following requests: 

• 930 Carling Avenue, Dominion Observatory Complex (Ward 16) 

• 8679 Bank Street (Ward 20) 

 

Original signed by 

Court Curry 

Manager, Right of Way, Heritage and Urban Design 

Planning, Development and Building Services Department 

cc. Wendy Stephanson, City Manager 

Vivi Chi, Interim General Manager, Planning, Development and Building Service 

Department 

Andrea Lanthier-Seymour, Chief Communications Officer, Public Information and Media 

Relations 

 

  


